
September 11, 2023

Superintendent Report - September

Emmett School District

● The Guiding Coalition team's initial meeting was held on September 6th.

○ The new bussing schedule with EMS being picked up prior to high school and EMS

new parent drop off and pick up area was discussed in detail.

○ Building and department climates across the district are positive and a few

buildings have started social committees within their buildings to foster positive

and productive cultures within their buildings.

● Math curriculum adoption 2023-2024 school year

○ Instructional Coaches have started the process to review our math curriculum

K-12.

○ If time and resources permit we will also pilot and review K-5 Science curriculum

● Emmett High School has submitted its petition to move down to the 4A classification in

the following team sports for the 2024-2026 classification cycle.

○ Football, Volleyball, Boys and Girls Soccer, Boys and Girls Basketball, Cheer and

Dance. Individual sports are not eligible for petitioning down.

○ The IHSAA Board of Directors will review the petition and vote during their

September meeting. September 26, 2023.

● Emmett High School Homecoming Week is September 18th -23rd.

● District Safety Alert System E3 School Safety Demo

○ Set up and training is complete for EHS. Other schools will be trained and online

before the end of September.

● Emmett Middle School will be piloting an Electronic Hall Pass system within their

building.

● Fall Assessments in ISAT and ISIP are scheduled to begin this week. The SICA testing

window opens on September 11th. ISIP for grades K-3 is underway. Initial Fall data will

be available following the assessment completion

● Four new buses should be delivered and ready for service by Transportation before the

end of September
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District Maintenance Projects

● Updates regarding specific projects are listed

○ The New playground was installed at Butte View Elementary

○ Black Canyon Entries to be completed when materials arrive

○ Ola siding project was completed by Beniton Construction

○ EMS priority project, upstairs restroom waste line removal, and replacement are

underway. The projected completion date is September 14th.

○ Updated light at EHS outside entryways and Atrium lighting has been approved.

○ Butte View parking lot sealant and restriping have also been approved to be

completed.

○ Emmett High School Weightroom Proposal is not complete. Still waiting on

estimated costs from construction firms.

● District 10-year Maintenance Plan Review and Update

○ The goal is to review our current plan and bring to the board an update to the

board in January for review. This plan will provide the district and community

with a list of planned improvements for our district for future budgets.

● Secure our Future Grant: Projects around the district have been approved and products

ordered and scheduled for completion.

○ Building administrators are working with Mr. Hyde in completing grant

requirements and additional projects.

Staffing Updates

● Transportation is in need of additional drivers, our mechanics and office personnel have

needed to drive routes and activities because of the shortfall in drivers.

● The district is actively advertising for additional substitute teachers and aids across the

district.
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